
Announcement regarding the transfer of insurance portfolio 

 

MetLife Biztosító Zrt. (hereafter referred to as “MetLife Hungary”), a private joint stock company 

duly incorporated in Hungary, an insurance undertaking registered, supervised and regulated in 

Hungary by the Hungarian National Bank, with its registered seat at 1138 Budapest, Népfürdő utca 

22., Hungary, having company registration number: 01-10-043183, registered in the Hungarian 

Corporate Register, registered with the Slovene Insurance supervision Agency for the insurance 

activity carried out directly in Slovenia based on the freedom to provide services, acting as 

transferor insurer, through its legal representatives, in accordance with the provisions of art. 80 

para. 4 of the Insurance Act regarding the portfolio transfer between insurance undertakings, hereby 

announces that  it merged into and transferred its insurance portfolio integrally as of 1 November 

2015 to MetLife Europe Limited (hereafter referred to as “MEL”), life insurance undertaking 

registered, supervised and regulated in Ireland, acting as transferee insurer.  MEL is registered in 

the register of companies kept by the Irish Registrar of Companies at the Companies Registration 

Office in Dublin under number 415123 and have its registered office at ‘20 on Hatch’, Lower Hatch 

Street, Dublin 2, Ireland. 

 

The general and special terms and conditions of the relevant insurance contracts concluded by 

MetLife Hungary remain unchanged and will be taken over as such by MEL. 

 

The transfer of portfolio took place according to and observed the applicable legal provisions, 

including, among others, Directive 2005/56/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 

26 October 2005 On Cross-Border Mergers Of Limited Liability Companies, Regulation 14 of the 

European Communities (Cross-Border Mergers) Regulations 2008, the provisions of Act CXL of 

2007 of Hungary, as amended, and the Slovene Insurance Act (Ul RS 13/00 et al) regarding the 

portfolio transfer between insurance undertakings, as subsequently amended and completed. 

 

This public notice will be released on the website www.metlife.hu, as well as in 1 Slovenian 

newspaper with large coverage. 

 

 

 


